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FOI 3838
Date 02/06/2025

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
Describe measures or systems in place to reduce waiting times for children attending Accident and Emergency and give at least one example of an effective service improvement.
We have doctors and Paediatric ENPs work within the department to improve patient wait times. 
We currently in the process of developing nurse led discharges for specific conditions to improve the flow through the department and patient journey. 
We also have ED Doctors and ENP’s. One of our ENP’s allocates themselves to see the children as a priority. We use nurse-led discharges for minor head injuries, wound closure and pulled elbow.  

Do you operate the Paediatric Same Day Emergency Care (SDEC) model?
There is a Paediatric Assessment Unit at the Luton & Dunstable site for admissions from Paediatric ED and from the community 
GP referrals from the community and any referrals we have from Paeds ED to the paediatrician are seen and assessed on Children’s assessment unit (CAU) which is currently based on the children’s ward at Bedford.

If yes has this resulted in a reduction in overnight admissions for children? Or improved patient flow?
Paediatrics have run a children’s/Paediatric assessment unit model for over 20 years.  This provides for same day assessment for children referred by primary care, ED and community. This is also supported by Advice and Guidance enquiries and consultant connect access for Primary care all of which reduce the need for hospital attendance and or an inpatient stay.

What play facilities do you have in place for children in the Emergency Department waiting areas?
The waiting room has a TV, light projector. There is toys available from the play specialist or nursing team. 
The area is in the process of developing a soft play area within the waiting room 
We have a small enclosed play area, we have a T.V and DVD player. We also have a separate room for children with sensory needs which has soft play seating, sensory lights, interactive floor tiles and an activity board.

Do you have any specific staff roles to support children and young people?
We have a play specialist for Paediatric ED on a fixed term contract currently. 
Staff have different link roles to try to develop the department and staff to support CYP, these link roles include CAMHS, asthma. 
At Bedford we do not currently have a play specialist but are able to request one from the children’s ward if we need one. 
The Paediatric nurses alongside some of the Dr’s have link roles including mental health, sepsis, audits and safeguarding.

What systems are in place to ensure effective communication tailored to the child’s age and needs?
The team has paediatric nurses who develop skills through their nurse training on communication, including verbal & non-verbal communication. 
Staff will adapt their skills to work with children of different ages. They may also use the play team to support with some interactions and interventions. There is play specialist for Paeds ED and a team for inpatients who support Paeds ED.

What facilities or support do you have for children with autism or a learning disability – eg sensory friendly features, and give at least one example of an effective service improvement.
We have a CAMHS room available that is also used for the children with autism or learning disability this is room with couches and wall mural and is less hospitalised. 
We have two isolation cubicles that can be used as doors can be closed and quitter. There is murals on the wall and we have developed games for children to do when in there linking to the murals. 
We have a separate room for children with sensory needs which has soft play seating, sensory lights, interactive floor tiles and an activity board. This is a recent service improvement supported by the hospital charity. 
We also have 2 separate isolation cubicles in which can be used if needed that are quieter and away from the main waiting room and we are currently in the process of trying to make these more child friendly with either wall stickers or murals.

Are staff given specific training for supporting children and young people with autism or a learning disability?
The trust delivers Oliver McGowan training to staff this includes an online training module and face to face session.

Describe measures in place to support both the clinical needs and the emotional well-being of children and teenagers when admitted as an inpatient and give at least one example of an effective service improvement.
The Trust has a dedicated team of qualified paediatric Nurses and Doctors all of whom receive regular clinical training which includes updates on supporting emotional and mental health and wellbeing.
The Trust have recently appointed a Clinical Nurse specialist to support the training and awareness of staff and to support the transition of children/Young People with Special educational needs and complex long term conditions. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Trust also has a team of dedicated Play Specialists on both inpatient units who support through play for all ages as well as local authority provided educational input for those of school age.

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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